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CHURCH   ACTIVITIES 
 

 

 

 

Sunday Youth Ministry 

 

  7 years  -  11 years     Mrs.  A.  Austen 

         Telephone: 566964 

 

 TOGS       Mrs C. Vaughan 

 11 - 14 years      Telephone: 386528 

      

 

     

 

 

 

Boys’ Brigade      Mr.  C.  Jukes 

 (Mondays)       Telephone: 591112 

 

Girls’  Club       Mrs. S. Hill 

 (Tuesday)       Telephone: 506314 

 

Tuesday Fellowship      Mrs H. Brown  

         Telephone: 880739 

(Alternate Tuesdays)        

 

Men’s Fellowship      Mr.  P.  Gear 

 (Third Wednesday)      Telephone: 720544 

 

Welcome Break      Mrs.  P.  Macaulay 

 (Wednesdays)      Telephone: 558149 

 

Bluebird Parent & under 3s Group    Mrs K. Hancox 

         Telephone: 881348 

 

Church Web Site       Mr John Brewster 

       johnbrewster_8@hotmail.com  
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Dear Friends, 

It’s that time of the year when we think about taking a break - and if 

we’re able to, even a holiday.  We need a break from the normal 

routine, whether we’re working or retired.  In August, the weather is 

normally good - plenty of warm sunshine but not too hot or humid.  

Down here on the coast, we don’t necessarily need to go away - the 

sea, the sun, the beaches, the downs and the countryside are already 

here!  The sea is usually at its warmest at this time of year and we 

can go to the beach and have a paddle.  (My days of swimming the 

channel are over - perhaps yours too!) 

Through the summer weeks in the church, we break from our usual 

routine and most of our normal activities.  Of course we continue to 

worship each Sunday, and perhaps we can take the opportunity to 

attend another church if we are away.  It’s good to share with other 

Christians, wherever we may be, and to welcome visitors who come 

to our church. 

Also, this summer season is a good time to look at the results of the 

Local Mission and Ministry Review, as we look to the future.  We 

can consider and assess all that we do, and build on all the good 

things that have been happening in our church.  At the same time, 

there may be some things that we need to do differently.  As we 

progress through the season of Pentecost in the church calendar, we 

need to remember how important it is to be open to the guidance of 

God’s Spirit in all that we do.  We are part of the body of Christ, his 

church, in this locality and amongst this community.  We need to 

continue to be faithful servants. 

May the Lord bless us as we carry on serving Him.     

          

Roger 
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The October News at The Junction would like to show a few 

pictures of your summer holidays. Please e-mail your pictures to 

centralurchove@hotmail.co.uk or give them to any member of 

the J-team: Roger Wood, John Brewster, Chris Hill,       

Suzanne Hill or Alex Hill. 

Thank you. Enjoy your holidays! 

The Social Activities Committee 

Would like to invite you  

To 

A COFFEE MORNING 
(In aid of funds for the Harvest Supper) 

In  

Ventnor Hall 

SATURDAY  6th SEPTEMBER, 10.00 a.m. 

Cake Stall 
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FAMILY NEWS FROM CENTRAL 

It was with a real sense of the loss of a beloved friend, who was a 

“character,” that we learned of the death of Dale Marland on the 

morning of 29th July. Due to increasing infirmity, it had been some time 

since Dale last managed to come to church services; nevertheless such 

was the enormity of his personality that we felt that he was very much 

still a presence amongst us. He was always immensely interested in the 

life of Central and over the years he participated fully in it, as a member 

of the Finance Committee, a Pastoral Group leader, an Elder for a short 

time and a regular attendee of Church Meetings. Dale loved debate or 

discussion and enjoyed them both in Bible study and in generally 

expressing his sometimes rather anarchic views just to get a subject 

discussed fully.  

It was the Rev Marie Roe, who recommended to Dale, when he finally 

settled in Hove, that he should join Central and we never regretted his 

decision. One of his pleasures in life was to stroll along the front and 

encounter someone from Central – a good chat, which could last over an 

hour, and he was on his way. Content. 

Dale was well travelled, well read and had had a very varied career in a 

variety of jobs, including the merchant navy, the police and being a taxi 

cab driver. He enjoyed his experiences in all of them and further enjoyed 

regaling us with his anecdotes about his adventures. His stories of his 

life’s adventures had a showcase each month at The Junction, where he 

had a regular slot, “Dale’s Tales.” (The theme tune, as he was helped to 

the stage was “Steptoe & Son”) His “gig” is now replaced by “Gear’s 

Years,” of course. 

Life, until recent years, was always “fantastic.” Even when his health 

began to deteriorate, on good days he would proclaim that he was “getting 

there!” His great fear was that he would become a miserable old “--------.” 

He never did. 

Over the past few years, he took great pride in his growing number of 

grandchildren and great grandchildren, especially if his head count beat 

that of someone else. He was always delighted to tell of the latest arrival. 

To his family and friends we extend our sincere sympathy and prayers. 

During the past month Chris Hill and Alasdair Macaulay have been in 

hospital for operations. Happily, both have made good recoveries and 

been able to attend church and other activities. Both have praised their 
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surgeons and treatment and have been very happy patients. So, the lesson 

to draw from this is that it is only manflu’, which is debilitating to the 

male of the species – anything else is minor. We are pleased everything 

has been so successful and pray that they may continue to make full and 

easy recoveries. 

Janet Folkes has not been very well and is undergoing a series of tests to 

obtain a full diagnosis. Please hold Janet in your prayers. 

Meanwhile, Barbara Woolvett, having had another fall, is now in 

Highgrove Nursing Home where she is having physiotherapy and some 

further rehabilitation lessons. She is quite happy there and should be 

home in a few weeks. 

It is that time of year once more, when congratulations are due to those 

who have achieved academic success, so it is with great pleasure that we 

congratulate David Ireland on obtaining his degree at York University 

and also Reuben Sibanda, who has just learned that he has got honours 

in Sociology and Economics.  

Most of our organisations are having a well-earned break over the next 

few weeks but may we recommend to you the Art Exhibition of the 

Dupont Art club, who use our hall through the year. The exhibition will 

take place from 21st – 23rd August and is always worth a visit. In this 

year, when we remember the losses, and sacrifices of World War 1, do 

take a look at the clubs depiction of a famous scene from that time. It is 

displayed at the left hand side of the Ventnor Hall. 

In September, we will have the joy of welcoming Violet Foard into 

membership on Sunday 7th at the morning service. Violet has attended 

worship at Central for many years and is always one of the first through 

our doors on a Sunday morning. We are so pleased that she has finally 

decided to make this affirmation of faith. We pray that she will continue 

to find friendship and an enrichment of her faith as she worships with us. 

The recent hot weather has been difficult for many who are not enjoying 

good health. Please continue to hold in prayer:  

Ros Ayling, Joyce King, Barbara Hicks, John Gilson, Tebello Sibanda, 

Doreen Simmons, Peggy McMillan, Clive & Shirley Hamblin. 

We wish you all a happy summer. 
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CHURCH NEWS 

At the Church Meeting on Sunday, 20th July, the congregation was 

informed that to fill recent vacancies on the Eldership a number of non-

serving elders had agreed to be co-opted on to serve on the Eldership 

until the next AGM in March 2015.  

The meeting agreed unanimously to confirm this arrangement.  

These Elders are: Jim Lyall, Peter Gear, Alasdair Macaulay, Bill 

Maclean, Graham Smith, Chris Hill, Peter Elliott, Adrian Ball and 

Rosemary Brice, who will serve alongside Keren Hancox and Alan 

Ireland, who are already in office. 

You will have noticed that a copy of the LMMR Report has been 

included with the magazine. Please read it carefully and, if you wish to 

make any comment or suggestions, give them in writing to any of the 

above Elders by Sunday 17th August. 

During the current interregnum, we need to work together and lend a 

helping hand wherever we can. Please prayerfully consider if you can 

help in any of the following ways: 

 We need some new Pastoral Group leaders. Can you help OR can 

you think of someone who might make a good visitor? If so, please 

speak to Roger or any Elder. 

 Welcome Break needs some new hands to help out on Wednesdays. 

The work is not onerous and it only takes about 2 hours to serve the 

tea, soup and sandwiches. It need not be every Wednesday and it is 

great outreach into the community. To find out more, speak to Pam 

Macaulay. 

 If you can make a cup of tea/coffee, pour a glass of fruit juice/water, 

offer cake or biscuits (all provided) and smile, perhaps you might 

consider helping out at Bluebird on Tuesday Morning. Sheila Lyall 

will be going into hospital for a hip operation and will be unable to 

help for several weeks. Once again, it need not be every Tuesday, if 

inconvenient, but if there are enough volunteers a rota could be 

worked out. Speak to Keren Hancox. 

 Remember the adage, “ Many hands make light work.”  A little help 

goes a long way in easing the work of others who already have a 

considerable workload. So, even picking up a piece of paper, 

noticing there are no spare toilet rolls in the cloakrooms and telling 
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someone, so they can be replaced, refreshing the flowers or binning 

them if they are dead helps a lot.  

 And so does an occasional word of encouragement, a smile or a 

warm hand shake. 

*  *  *  *  *  * 

TUESDAY FELLOWSHIP 

The Tuesday Fellowship meets on alternate Tuesdays  at 2.30 pm.  

 Everyone is welcome to join us for friendship and fellowship. 

Our opening meeting for the new season is on Tuesday, 9th September 

and will be taken by Rev. Roger Wood.  

Then on 23rd September there will be entertainment led by Geoffrey 

James. 

Meetings finish at 4.00 pm with refreshments. 

We look forward to seeing you. 

 

*  *  *  *  *  * 

St Cuthbert’s Housing Association 

Flat Available 

 One of our flats in Wray House, Lyndhurst Road, Hove will become 

vacant shortly and available for immediate occupancy.  These apartments 

are for single occupancy only and are ideally suitable as a starter home, 

with the idea of moving on within two years.  If you are interested – or 

know someone who might be – and would like more details please 

contact:- 

The Secretary 

St Cuthbert’s Housing Association 

Church Office 

Central United Reformed Church 

Ventnor Villas 

Hove BN3 3YF 

If more than one application is received the Management Committee 

decision on who should be offered tenancy will be final. 
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FLOWERS FOR AUGUST 

3rd  Mrs G. Moore & Mr C. Steel 

10th  Joyce Magill – in memory of Joan Skittrall 

17th  Available 

24th  Jenny Flint  - in memory of Brian 

31st  Mr & Mrs C. Jukes – wedding Anniversary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MEN’S FELLOWSHIP 

AUGUST OUTING – NEWHAVEN FORT 

Saturday 30th August 2014 

Our summer outing this year is a visit to Newhaven Fort where 

(according to their literature) “history comes alive”!   

All Church members- and friends and family – are invited.  If you would 

like more details take a look at their website www.newhavenfort.org.uk.  

The plan is to meet at the Fort at 11.00 am and when suitably exhausted 

retire to a local hostelry for a bite of lunch.  The latter part is not 

obligatory.  Entrance charges to the Fort are £4.00 for children, £5.00 for 

Senior Citizens and £6.00 for adults 

A “sign up” notice will be put up in the New Hall in order to get an idea 

of numbers and consider potential transport requirements.  Please speak 

to Bill Maclean if you require additional information.  



10 

PRAYER CALENDAR AUGUST 

Week 1  3rd – 9th  

As we remember “The shot that still reverberates around the World” let 

us pray for the international situation in the news today. Now, a century 

later, the negative consequences of that awful event are still being felt, 

not just in the Balkans, but around the world. Pray for our service men 

and women abroad and their families at home. 

 

Week 2  10th – 16th 

Pray for the Children of Abraham, that people of tolerance and integrity 

among the Arabs, Jews and Christians may reach out to each other, and 

not be silenced by the extremists and men of violence. Pray for the Holy 

Land and all caught up in the increasing tension. Give thanks for The 

Brighton and Hove Inter-faith Group, and pray that the terrible situation 

between Israel and Gaza, and in Syria and Iraq may not be allowed to 

encourage prejudice and intolerance in our nation. 

 

Week 3  17th – 23rd 

As Rev Alex Mabbs and folk from Brighthelm URC and other faith 

groups and churches place their feet in the sea and pray for the 

environment and the effects of global warming, pray for the politicians 

and leaders of the world as they negotiate to reduce carbon emissions. 

(Next ‘Pray by the sea’ Sat 16th Aug 10.30 am opposite the end of West 

Street – you don’t have to get your feet wet! You can just stand near the 

water’s edge and pray) As the PM of Kiribati said, “It is already too late 

for us. Whatever is agreed by the industrial states and big polluters, 

Kiribati, Tuvalu, the Marshal Islands and the Maldives in 100 years will 

not exist. 

Week 4  24th – 30th 

Pray for our Young People as they receive their examination results and 

decide about university, careers, etc – their future. Pray for those who are 

questioning their faith – looking for faith – and for those who have 

already made a commitment to Jesus Christ but are finding that 

commitment challenged by peer group pressure. 
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CHURCH CALENDAR 

  

AUGUST 

SUN 3   Family Service – Holy Communion    10.30 am 

   Rev. John Du Bois 

  The Point         6.30 pm 

  “What is the Point of War?” 

  ( Britain declared war on Germany 4th August 1914.) 

 

 

SUN 10  Family Service       10.30 am 

  Rev Peter Elliott 

  Evening Worship         6.30 pm 

  Rev. Lynda Hulcoop 

 

 

SUN 17  Family Service       10.30 am 

  Rev. Roger Wood  

  Evening Worship        6.30 pm 

  Rev. Roger Wood 

 

 

SUN 24  Family Service       10.30 am 

  Mrs Stella Goddard 

  Evening Worship        6.30 pm 

  Rev. Peter Elliott 

Sat 30   Men’s fellowship Outing to Newhaven Fort    

  Meet Newhaven Fort       11.00 am 

 

 

SUN 31  Family Service       10.30 am 

  Rev Roger Wood 

  Evening Service         6.30 pm 

  Rev. David Skitt 

 

 Welcome Break will continue to operate on Wednesdays throughout August. 
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SEPTEMBER 

Sat 6   COFFEE MORNING – Social Activities Committee   10.00 am 

  (in aid of funds for the Harvest Supper) 

 

 

SUN 7   Family Service – Holy Communion     10.30 am 

  Rev. Roger Wood 

  The Point          6.30 pm 

Mon 8   Bluebird re-starts         9.15 am 

  B.B. re-starts          6.15 pm 

Tue 9   Bluebird re-starts         9.15 pm 

  Tuesday Fellowship – Opening Meeting      2.15 pm 

  Rev. Roger Wood 

  Girls’ Club re-starts         5.45 pm 

Wed 10  Elders’ Meeting        7.30 pm 

 

 

SUN 14  Family Service       10.30 am 

  Rev. Peter Elliott  

  Evening Worship        6.30 pm 

  Rev. Lynda Hulcoop      

Sat 20   HARVEST SUPPER        6.30 pm 

 

 

SUN 21  HARVEST THANKSGIVING 

  Family Service       10.30 am 

  Rev Jenny Morgan 

  Church Meeting       12.00 noon 

  Evening Worship        6.30 pm 

  Rev. Roger Wood 

Mon 22  Christian Book Club        8.00 pm 

  “ 84 Charing Cross Road”      

  234 New Church Road (Chip Dunn’s)     

Tue 23   Tuesday Fellowship         2.30 pm 

  Geoffrey James Entertains 

 

 



 

SUN 28  Family Service       10.30 am 

  Rev. Roger Wood 

  Evening Worship – Holy Communion      6.30 pm 

  Rev Peter Elliott 

 

OCTOBER 

SUN 5   Family Service – Holy Communion    10.30 am 

  Mr Simon Forrest 

  The Junction – Central’s Summer Holidays!     6.30 pm 

   

 All contributions for the OCTOBER edition of the magazine must be handed in 

no later than SUNDAY 20th SEPTEMBER 

 Please inform Mr Bill Maclean by Wednesday of the preceding week of any 

calendar changes so that the calendar on the Order of Service may be altered. 

 

 

FLOWERS FOR SEPTEMBER 

7th  Mrs S. friend – in memory of her father 

14th  Mrs Jill Hmphrey – in memory of John & her parents 

21st  HARVEST FESTIVAL – volunteers & donations needed 

28th  Mrs M. Rowe – in memory of her parents 
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HARVEST THANKSGIVING 

Donations for the decoration of the church for Harvest will be 

gratefully received by either Ann Throup or Rosemary Brice. 

Contributions of flowers, foliage or vegetables should be brought 

to the church Friday  12 noon - 1.30 p.m. OR Saturday 20th  at 

10.00 a.m. 

YOUR HELP in decorating the sanctuary from 10.00 a.m. on 

wards would be gratefully appreciated, even if you can only 

come for part of the time.  

You don’t have to be a flower arranger to be useful. 
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PRAYER CALENDAR SEPTEMBER 

Week 1  31st Aug – 6th September 

Living God, you come to us, and your presence is made known in white-

sliced, wholemeal, multi-grain, crusty baguette, gluten-free, naan, 

sourdough, chapeti, bagel, pitta…You are present at our kitchen tables 

and our holy tables, and you satisfy our deepest hunger. Give us today the 

food that we need, and teach us how to share with those who hunger for 

the bread of life. 

Week 2  September 7th – 13th 

Remember our organisations as they begin again after the summer recess. 

Give thanks for all the many folk who have been touched by the Love of 

Christ over the years as they came to Sunday services or a weekly 

meeting. Ask for God’s blessing and empowerment on all our leaders and 

helpers, and give thanks for their commitment week after week. May our 

church be a sanctuary of love and healing, and may all feel welcome and 

affirmed. 

Week 3  September 14th – 20th 

God of the Church, we remember that the reason we are here is that 

others before us were passionate about abiding in you. We are here 

because they were faithful. God of the Church, Jesus invites us to be 

branches of the one true vine. If we are willing, your life can pass through 

us, and we can pass on a fruitful church to the generation coming after us. 

Roberta Rominger 

Week 4  September 21st – 27th 

Let us pray for healing. Let us name before the Lord those people and 

those situations which are on our hearts -  from our own families, from 

this church, from the wider community. Lord Jesus, the same yesterday, 

today and for ever, let your healing power be upon those who seek your 

help at this time. May new life quicken them in body, mind and spirit. In 

the name of Jesus may they be made whole in Him. In the name of the 

Holy Spirit, may they be given that peace which passes all understanding. 

Amen. 

Week 5  Sept 28th – Oct 4th 

Pray for all involved in the Paraclete Ministries and the Council for 

World Mission (CWM). Let us serve as we are served. 



CENTRAL UNITED REFORMED CHURCH 

 

 

 

HARVEST 

SUPPER 

 
Saturday 20th September 

6.30 p.m. 

Ventnor Hall 

Tickets £8.00 (£4.00 under 12s) 

Available from 3rd September 

Food Fun  Fellowship

 Entertainment 
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LITTLE THINGS MEAN A LOT! 

Well, they do if you hope to win or do reasonably well on the Men’s 

Fellowship Car Treasure Hunt. I don’t call it a rally because that suggests 

speeding, which, of course, is not even considered. 

One of the delightful aspects of this annual event, so ably organised by 

Graham Smith, is that, although you may think you know the area quite 

well, Graham always finds that something a little different that you have 

overlooked. Like the car park near Washington, where we were to meet – 

didn’t even know it was there! 

So, on a perfect summer evening – not too hot, not too cold – we set off 

armed with Graham’s diagrammatic route map and a list of questions 

about various places en route, to which we had to find the answers.  

First stop was the village of Ashington, easily bypassed by the A24, 

which few of us had ever bothered to visit – until that evening. It was 

lovely and we were most impressed by its attractiveness and its mobile 

fish and chip and pizza stalls. Three clues had to be answered here. Then 

we had to wind our way by a quieter back route back on to slightly more 

familiar territory – we thought. However the minutiae of detail is what too 

often caught us out. 

What a difference there is between an L and an S! WiSton House is part 

of the WiLton Estate. Graham wanted the latter. “A house outside 

Steyning bears the name of a well known hymn tune, what is it and name 

the hymn.”  House name is Crimmond so the answer is NOT Psalm 23 

but the HYMN is “ The Lord’s my Shepherd.”  That is why every clue 

has to be read very carefully and with close attention to the wording. 

Now, you would think that by the time we got to Shoreham, we would be 

able to coast home. Not so. One turn too late would find the car several 

clues ahead of where we should be so, back again for one more try. 

Success!  

Hunger pangs are beginning to be felt and, as we enter Hove, we thought 

we are nearly finished. We think of the delights of the supper awaiting us 

at Adam and Carol Gill’s home.  But not yet.  Graham has a final little 

twist to the tail of the quiz. Find the name of a famous Oscar nominated 

film on Kingsway. For your information, there are two possibilities. 

Finally, back at the Gills’ where a delicious, bountiful spread is laid out 

and we repair to their garden, where conversation and laughter flow.  
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Then the moment of truth. 

Graham starts to give the answers he wants. Cries of protest, roars of 

laughter, arguments over half a point - every one counts. The marks are 

totalled, the expended mileage noted and a winner is declared. Chris 

Hill’s team, Sheila Lyall, Alasdair Macaulay, Denzil Brice and Chris, 

were the winners. 

Our sincere thanks to Graham Smith for his time and ingenuity in 

preparing and organising a very successful event and to Adam and Carol 

Gill for their hospitality.  

It is a highly enjoyable and informative evening - by the end of it you can 

always tell your right from your left!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

THE WINNERS 

From Left: Alasdair Macaulay, Sheila Lyall, Chris Hill, Denzil Brice 
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CHRISTIAN BOOK CLUB 

Cast your mind back to 22nd June and the theme of the morning service, 

led by our young people. “ I am the light of the world. Whoever follows 

me will never walk in darkness, but will have the light of life.” 

This was mindfully apt for our club’s book of choice for July –“Light 

shining in the Forest” by Paul Torday. We had chosen this book mainly 

because we had so enjoyed reading another of his books, “ Salmon 

Fishing in the Yemen,” and, to be honest, we were looking for a bit of 

light relief after our struggles with June’s reading, “ The Testament of 

Mary.” 

Well, we got that wrong. Light, it was not. 

“ Light shining in the Forest” was fascinating, riveting, disturbing, dark 

and challenging. One member started to read at 2.00 p.m. on a Sunday 

afternoon and closed the book just after 5.00 p.m.. She could not put it 

down! On the other hand, another , with an overactive imagination, had to 

keep putting it down, because her mind was racing ahead, and always 

expecting something dreadful to happen: so much so, she committed the 

cardinal error of going the end to check that things worked out in a 

reasonable manner. 

It is fair to say that everyone agreed that we were intrigued, challenged 

and bothered by the book and we would recommend it to anyone.  

Paul Torday is a brilliant writer. His powers of description are taut and 

vivid. There is no waffle. Every sentence, every phrase and every word is 

carefully, meaningfully chosen. Consequently we are drawn in to the 

claustrophobic darkness of the depths of Kielder Forest, The bird life 

consists of carnivores: buzzards, magpies, ravens, crows, hawks, not song 

birds. This darkness, the stillness the silence increases with every step 

taken into its depths and the sense of brooding evil grows in intensity.  

Torday’s depiction of his characters is equally vivid. The main three 

adults are Norman Stokoe, a rising star in the Civil Service, Pippa, his 

secretary/ personal assistant and Willie Craig, an aspiring journalist in a 

dead-end job in the local paper. All three are essentially in non-jobs. 

Norman is (un)officially a Children’s Czar but the job had ceased to exist 

by the time he got there; however, no one told Norman. If Norman has 

not got a job then neither has Pippa – apart from bringing Norman his 

coffee. And so it goes on. Asked what he does Norman will reply, “ Co-

ordination, liaison, strategic direction.”  He is in charge of children but 



20 

comes to realise that he has never spoke to one or had anything to do a 

child. But he does know how to shake hands, sit on committees, say 

nothing and be seen as “a safe pair of hands”.  

That is, until children in the area start disappearing and Willis Craig, in 

search of his escape route to London, begins to ask questions. 

Britain’s record with the care of children is not great. Chapter 2 is so 

disturbing as some facts we are shielded from by authority are given. A 

child “goes missing” in Britain every 5 minutes. Three, and possibly 

more, have disappeared within an area of twenty miles. No one in 

authority has made a connection and no one wishes to dig too deeply. 

Missing/run away? Not important. And, if there might be trouble for a 

Minister of State, stop asking questions. 

The children are Theo Constantine, Becky Thomas and Karen Gilby and 

their disappearances have been have been quietly ignored, except by their 

parent(s) until this story begins to unfold. 

The new search by our three adults is a search not only for the children 

but for themselves. This book has so many levels; the personal, the 

political, the social, the symbolic and the spiritual/theological that it 

would be difficult to know where to start.   

It contains so many contemporary issues that, at times, the reader wonders 

how the author was so prescient. It is like reading a current newspaper - 

political cover-ups, quangos, police and social service ineptitude/apathy, 

missing children, loss and re-finding of faith, etc. 

READ it for yourself. We all recommend it. But not on a beach, or by a 

swimming pool. It is not a holiday read. It requires reflection and even 

introspection. 

 

 

22nd September, “ Charing Cross Road” A lovely light read at Chip 

Dunn’s.  

27th October, “ The Christian Atheist” at Clare Popley’s. Make time to 

read it. 

Please feel free to join us. You will be very welcome. 

 



DUPONT ART CLUB 

THE BIG PICTURE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Painting the square 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Assembling the individual parts 
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 “Gassed”  

by John Singer Sargent. Painted 1918 

In Remembrance. 1914 1918 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Job done.. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

CENTRAL’S COPYRIGHT LICENCES 

This is key standard information, like telephone numbers - don’t 

forget what you have to do if you’re: 

 (a) ….reproducing (by typing) song words (eg in notices,     

separate song sheets or for the overhead projector) you need 

to include at the foot of each song the following details: 

Author, © Year, © Owner, CCL licence number 12011 

…and inform Chris Hill for the records. If you don’t have some 

of the information, try Chris he may be able to help ! 

(b)…..photocopying words out of a book then you have to        

acknowledge at the foot of the photocopy the following       

details: 

Photocopied By Permission. MRL Licence No 806540 

No further action required for photocopying ! 
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CENTRAL  UNITED  REFORMED  CHURCH  HOVE 

Corner  of  Ventnor  Villas  and  Blatchington  Road,  Hove 

Church Hall Telephone:  01273  734162 

www.centralurchove.com 

MINISTER 

Rev. Roger Wood      (Day off: Thursday) 

 

CHURCH SECRETARY 

Mrs K. Hancox      

 

TREASURER 

Mr.  C. Hill      

 

COVENANT & FREEWILL OFFERING SECRETARY 

Refer: Secretary/Treasurer      

 

ORGANIST & CHOIR MASTER 

Dr.  A.  Ireland     

 

BUILDING HALL(S) HIRE 

Mrs Celia Elliott   

 

MAGAZINE EDITOR 

Mrs. R. Brice      

 

SUNDAY SERVICES 

10.30 a.m.    MORNING WORSHIP 

      with Youth and Children’s Ministry 

       

6.30 p.m.    EVENING WORSHIP 

HOLY COMMUNION    First Sunday of the month at 10.30 a.m.  

     Fourth Sunday of the month at 6.30 p.m. 


